## 06/11/22 - Weekly Board Notes

## Pam Westberg - Weekly Board Notes Last Edition For The 2021-2022 School Year:

During the summer months when schools are closed, the Weekly Board Notes may be every other week, monthly, or none, depending on District news... until we start another exciting school year in September.

#### **ENJOY YOUR SUMMER!**

# Seth Deniston - iTech Update: Survey, Tech Kickoff, File Cleanup, Device Checkin, Schoology EOY Newsletter:

The iTech Update: Survey, Tech Kickoff, File Cleanup, Device Checkin, Schoology EOY newsletter was sent to all District staff on June 9, 2022, and is linked here.

## **Valerie Nelson - Proposal For The CDA School District To Keep Narcan In Our Schools:**

As many of you know, there was a Fentanyl overdose in our neighboring high school last week. The student required two doses of Narcan (Naloxone) which is an opioid antagonist (reverses opioid overdose). The student's life was saved with the administration of Narcan.

The opioid epidemic has been increasing since 1999. Making this epidemic even scarier has been the additional component of Fentanyl which is 50-100 times more potent than morphine (CDC, 2022). Narcan is a safe effective drug that has no effect on someone who does not have opioids in their body (NIDA, 2022).

Narcan administration is included in the District's Procedures: <u>3510P - Medication at School (Procedures)</u>:

"Narcan (Naloxone)—Any person acting in good faith and exercising reasonable care may administer an opioid antagonist to another person who appears to be experiencing an opiate-related overdose pursuant to Idaho Code 54-1733B.

The Idaho Board of Nursing approved medication training program is not required to administer epinephrine auto-injectors or the opioid antagonist naloxone hydrochloride or any other similarly acting and equally, safe drug approved by the federal food and drug administration for the treatment of drug overdose."

Narcan and training for opioid overdose recognition and Narcan administration are provided free of charge through Panhandle Health and the Idaho State Department of Health and Welfare. Having

Narcan in schools could be a lifesaving measure for one of our students. We propose our District take advantage of the free community resources to provide this much-needed life-saving medication in our schools.

All of the school nurses will attend the training for opioid recognition and Narcan administration through Pandhandle Health. The nurses will include opioid recognition and Narcan administration training yearly at each "All Staff Training" at the beginning of each school year.

## References:

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). (2022 June 1). *Fentanyl*. <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/opioids/basics/fentanyl.html">https://www.cdc.gov/opioids/basics/fentanyl.html</a>

National Institue of Drug Abuse (NIDA). (2022 January). *Naloxone Drug Facts*. https://nida.nih.gov/publications/drugfacts/naloxone

### **2022-23 Actual Enrollment as of 06/09/22:**

The attached reports show current enrollment in Skyward for the **2022-23 school year** as of 6/9/22. These numbers are fluid and will change prior to school beginning in the Fall as families move in and out of the area, kindergarten families realize they need to enroll, etc., but this gives us a good snapshot for initial planning purposes (staffing, etc.). The report also notes building capacity in order to see where needs may be.

SEE ATTACHED ELEMENTARY & SECONDARY 2022 – 2023 ENROLLMENT REPORTS (2) DOCUMENTS.

#### 06/09/22 - Current Enrollment Numbers Reports:

SEE ATTACHED ELEMENTARY & SECONDARY ENROLLMENT REPORTS (2) DOCUMENTS.

**Q &A Responses:** (Cabinet responses to Trustee questions will be placed here and posted on the following Board Weekly Notes.)